



WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

GENERAL MEETING TUESDAY 16 MARCH 2020

1. **Attendance:** D. Collins, A. Oliver, R. Hill, R. Molier, S. Downs, H. Downs, B. Druwitt, J. Druwitt, J. Hennesy
2. **Apologies:** D. Wescombe, P. Reid, B. Collins, M. Collins, S. Collins, M. Bohmer, J. Hill
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
 - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 18 February 2020 –
Moved: -B Druwitt Seconded: R Hill - Passed
4. **Business Arising**
 - 4.1.
5. **Treasurer's Report**
 - 5.1. Outstanding Senior Subs – approximately 4 or 5 players to be followed up.
 - 5.2. Sponsorship money coming through now.
 - 5.3. P/L slight profit for the season thus far
 - 5.3.1. Moved R Hill, Seconded, S Downs - Passed
6. **Correspondence In**
 - 6.1. Letter from State Government re volunteer nominations, committee would like to nominate Jim Hennessey, Dave to put nomination in on behalf of the cricket club.
7. **Correspondence Out**
 - 7.1.
8. **Sponsorship Report**
 - 8.1. Invoices have gone out, with the exception of 2.
 - 8.2. Really need someone to take on sponsorship role next year
9. **Ground's Report**
 - 9.1. Grounds looking ok, greened up nicely with rain
 - 9.2. Council got grant from SACA and AFL for grounds in the area, new turf to be laid around the pitch after the season finishes
 - 9.3. Grounds to be cored on 23/03. Sprinkler heads will need to be marked prior to this happening
 - 9.4. Thanks to everyone that helped with net work etc
 - 9.5. U14s final worked well on the oval, good sized ground for that aged group
 - 9.6. Do we look at covering the pitch on the main oval with a cover similar to the back oval rather than dirt or sand
10. **Recreation Grounds**
 - 10.1. NIL
11. **Senior Report**
 - 9.1. Well done A2s and C grade for making finals and both winning semi finals and good luck for the Grand Final this weekend.
10. **Hills Cricket Association**
 - 10.1.
11. **Junior Report**
 - 11.1. U14s going along well, hopefully get a win in the grand final next weekend. Dave to speak to Joe Hill about having medals for the entire team as we have 13 players.
12. **Bar News**
 - 12.1. Bar running smoothly, no issues. Turning over pretty well.
 - 12.2. Float to be held until 4/04 and then to be banked in it's entirety
13. **Social Report**
 - 13.1. Meals have been good this year, everyone has appeared to enjoy them
 - 13.2. Options for meals on Saturday night – chops, sausages and bought salads

- 13.3. Presentations – discussions have been had regarding the current public health risk evolving. At this stage presentations will go ahead unless gathering directives change in the meantime. Ordering of food and alcohol to be put off to the last possible timing

14. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram

- 14.1. NIL

15. Clothing / Equipment

- 15.1. Waiting on second design for the jumpers and then if there is enough interest an order will be placed during the offseason

16. General Business

- 16.1. Covering centre wicket with similar set up to back oval, agreed in principle to explore costing and approach Onkas footy club and Rec Grounds to see if they will assist with costs. Could be \$2,500 - \$3,000.
- 16.2. No nominations for life membership
- 16.3. State of toilets – would be nice to have them cleaned before the U14s final on Saturday
- 16.4. Clothing sales, can we have this added to the revenue statement to track sales more
- 16.5. Would it be worth investigating getting Solar in the club rooms? Steve to get quote.
- 16.6. Bar Saturday night – Win or Lose 2 free drinks for each player including 12th man.

17. Next Meeting: AGM

18. Meeting Closed: 8:17pm